
 
 

Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime and 

Acting Commissioner of Metropolitan Police 

Meeting, 29 March 2017 
 
 
Sophie Linden – Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime 
Craig Mackey – Acting Commissioner, MPS 
 
Supported by:  
Rebecca Lawrence – MOPAC Chief Executive 
 
 
 
 
1 Security Update 
 
1.1 The Acting Commissioner updated the Deputy Mayor on security matters following the 

terrorist attack on Westminster Bridge and in the Palace of Westminster on 22 March 
2017. 
 

2 Lord Harris Review: Progress on Recommendations 
 

2.1 There was a discussion on the progress in implementing the recommendations of Lord 
Harris’s review into the preparedness of London to respond to a major terrorist incident. 

 
3 Borough Meetings: Next Steps 

 
3.1 There was a discussion of some of the key issues that emerged from the recent 

meetings the Deputy Mayor and the MPS had had with borough leaders, and how these 
were being taken forward. 

 
4 Notting Hill Carnival 

 
4.1 The Deputy Mayor and Acting Commissioner were updated on the ongoing work 

regarding the Notting Hill Carnival. 
 

5 Police Funding 
 

5.1 There was a discussion of the progress with the government’s review of the police 
funding formula. 

 
6 Operational Update 
 
6.1 The Acting Commissioner updated the Deputy Mayor on operational issues. 
 


